
 Warwick Police Department Page: 1    
 Incident Report 10/27/2021

            Incident #: 21-4357-OF
                Call #:   21-51205

 Date/Time Reported:  08/12/2021 0813
   Report Date/Time:  08/12/2021 0819
             Status:  No Crime Involved

  Reporting Officer:  Officer Brian Chianese
  Approving Officer:  Sergeant Aaron Kay

          Signature:  _____________________________ _

          Signature:  _____________________________ _

 #   EVENTS(S)                                                                                         

 LOCATION TYPE:  Highway/Road/Alley/Street   Zone: RD 221 (POST 12)
 69 OAK GROVE ST @ 69 ALGER AVE
 WARWICK RI   

 1 Traffic Survey                                                               

 #  PERSON(S)                        PERSON TYPE     SEX RACE       AGE  SSN        PHONE             

 1 GEBHART, VINCENT                 REPORTING PARTY M W 40   *********** ************
 3275 POST RD
 WARWICK RI 02886
 DOB: 06/23/1981

 ******************************
 EMPLOYER: ******************************  ·  ***** *******
 CONTACT INFORMATION:   
 Home Phone          (Primary)      401-486-9777                      
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  NARRATIVE FOR OFFICER BRIAN CHIANESE   

              Ref:   21-4357-OF
   

Officer Chianese of the Warwick Police Department Traffic Division was assigned a traffic survey for Oak
Grove Street at the end of the intersection, which is a north/south roadway that is roughly 30 feet wide.  The
complaint stated that there is a persistent issue with sanitation not being able to properly remove a dumpster
located at the end of Oak Grove Street due to cars being parked on the westbound side of the street.    

Officer Chianese responded on the scene and was able to obtain measurements from the garbage collection area
where the opening was 20 feet wide and the street in that vicinity was 30 feet wide.  Upon surveying the area,
there is a one large condo complex, Greenwich Cove Apartments, 60-68 Oak Grove Street, has roughly six units
with very limited parking and the overflow parking ends up on Oak Grove Street outside of the condo property.   
At 40 Oak Grove Street there is a larger condo complex where it appears there is ample parking for the residents
and guest with the overflow available on Oak Grove Street.   

In light of the parking issues and the limited space, as well as the necessity of trash removal for the condo
complexes, it is recommended that there be a no parking on Thursdays sign placed from the Greenwich Cove
Condo sign 70 feet down Oak Grove Street to allow for the sanitation vehicles to come in and navigate the
dumpsters, as well as be able to safely pull in and out without any undue stress of an accident in the vicinity
and/or being blocked by vehicles on the roadway.  At this time, the recommendation will be submitted forward.   
No further actions by this officer.


